
Matt McCool 
mccool.matt@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 

June 1, 2021 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 
Mayor Justin Massey 

City of Hermosa Beach 
1315 Valley Drive 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254-3885 
 

RE: Public Records Request No. PRR-21-00080-McCool,Matt-05-10-2021 
 

Dear Mayor Massey: 

 
During the December 4, 2019, City Council meeting, you made the following statements regarding then 

Councilman Fangary: 
 

In addition to that, 2 months ago, Councilmember Fangary sought to do something, is which 
in my opinion, sought to undermine and intimidate the City Manager. He hired a lawyer to 

submit eight grossly overbroad public records act request seeking documents that were 
plainly targeted at errors he perceived by the City Manager without revealing to any of us 

that he was the one behind those requests or simply asking us or the City Manager about 

the communications that he was requesting documents for or the issues that concerned 
him. Responding to those public records requests has costs us thousands of dollars of staff 

time and legal time... 
 

Additionally, there is a video upload to the “Advocates for Hermosa Beach” Facebook group: 
https://www.facebook.com/mccool.matt/videos/10161054040633378 

 
In the spirit of open, honest, and transparent governance, I submitted a public records request for the 

alleged public records request by then Councilman Fangary through a third-party lawyer.  

 
Ms. Tanesha Hudson of the City Clerk's Office provided a copy of that public records request. (Exhibit A.) 

 
Since these responses were already generated, this request should be simple to fulfil with minimum 

expense. Since thousands of dollars were already accrued for these records, let them be made to the 
public to review.  

 
For the June 8, 2021, City Council meeting, I want to address the City Council regarding this matter. 

 

Very respectfully, 

 
Matt McCool 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

Exhibit A 
 












